Operations Committee Minutes

March 9, 2015

Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those present: Christine Bauman, Heather Gleason, Nancy Haag, Diane Halvorson and Connie Hines

VOIP

Christine Bauman reported that the Voice Over Internet Phone (VOIP) service was installed at the Mankato WorkForce Center on March 4th.  There are some issues with the new system.  The main line and direct numbers for staff changed.  The new contact information for staff will be shared with all partner staff. 
VRS Project 

Christine Bauman reported that Vocational Rehabilitation Services will be hiring a work incentive benefit counselor and placement coordinator for a 12 month project to work with participants with disabilities in a fast paced model to get individuals to work and off of social security benefits.  

New Staff

Christine Bauman reported that Vocational Rehabilitation Services will be posting an opening for an Office Administrative Specialist Senior to replace Nancy Lager. 
Connie Hines reports that DEED is interviewing candidates for the Veterans Employment Representative.
Assessment Tools

Connie Hines reported that DEED is interested in other career assessment tools.  They have used ISEEK and Career Scope.  It was clarified that ISEEK is not going away, as previously thought, and will continue to be resource.   

WorkForce Center System Assessment
Heather Gleason reported that the Continuous Improvement Team updated an assessment tool for staff to evaluate the WorkForce Center System Partnership.  There was discussion that it would be helpful to have staff identify the agency.  The assessment will be sent out to staff to complete.
Practice Statewide Tornado Drill          
The Continuous Improvement Team will be sending out an email to encourage offices to participate in the statewide tornado drill scheduled for Thursday, April 16 at 1:45 p.m.
SC WorkForce Center Partner Training
The next SC WorkForce Center Partner Training will be held on May 19-20.  Denise Bissonnette and Richard Pimentel are the featured speakers.  Registration is open on the website at http://www.workforcecouncil.org/training-team/training-day-rsvp/ 
Global Career Development Facilitator Training

Heather Gleason reported that Normandale Community College will be coming to Mankato to offer the Global Career Development Facilitator (GCDF) Training.  The course will be offered one day per week, every other week, on Thursdays starting sometime in May.   When the start date has been confirmed, it will be shared with managers.  

Youth Program

Nancy Haag reported that they continue to recruit participants for youth programs.  This summer, MVAC is expecting to place 150 youth in work experiences.  
Senior Employment

Nancy Haag reported that MVAC is recruiting for the Senior Employment Program.  Eligible participants need to be low-income and 55 years old and over.  
Energy Assistance Program Applications

Nancy Haag reported that MVAC is still accepting Energy Assistance Program Applications.  
Warm Your Heart

Nancy Haag reported that MVAC held their annual Warm Your Heart event this past weekend where over 18 gourmet soups from local restaurants and food service were featured.  The Cup & Saucer and MSU Food Service won awards for best soups. 
Safety Plan

Diane Halvorson reported that the safety plans were sent to all of the managers to share with staff.  There was discussion about distributing safety plans to staff and maintaining first aid kits.  
WIOA

Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed the committee structure that has been developed to address WIOA implementation.  Heather is participating in the One Stop Operation and Youth committees.  Diane is participating in the Technology and Adult/Dislocated Worker committees.
Diane Halvorson also reported on the state level recommendation to designate Southwest and South Central as a region.  
Grants

Diane Halvorson reported on a number of grant activities.  The statewide Apprenticeship Grant will be submitted by DOLI and there are plans in the proposal to use our Workforce Delivery System.  There is a pre-release grant to bring employment services to county jails.  The City of Mankato doing a community block grant.  The group that applied for a grant to serve women in  non-traditional careers did not get funded but there is a committee that is working to develop materials to share with participants.  

TACCT Grant

South Central College received a TACCT $15 million grant for Advanced Manufacturing.  The Workforce Center system has agreed to provide the following services using resources from the grant for Navigator role for Career Pathways, Apprenticeship Coordinator, NCRC testing, recruit veterans, data collection and job placement.
Layoffs
Diane Halvorson reported that Fairmont Foods will not lay off employees.  The company has been purchased and workers will keep their jobs.  Palm Beach laid off 37 employees. 
